9-19-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

Wr!tten ?r Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerned WG] Date
Voicemail
5 4 8 17

Written Leslie Borden skylarlane@gmail.com 1 August 29, 2024 at 7:13 am
Written Suzanne K. Booher suzanne.booher@gmail.com 1 August 29, 2024 at 4:24 am
Written Allyson Ruda allybr86@gmail.com 1 August 29, 2024 at 9:21 am
Written Leontine Nappe tinanappe@icloud.com 1 August 28, 2024 at 4:59 pm
Written Elena Douglas elena.gouglas101@gmail.com 775-622-7507 1550 Evans Ave Apt. 2311, Reno, NV 89512 1 September 5, 2024 at 4:44 pm
Written Emily Caton 1lnewbeginning@gmail.com 775-225-6333 895 Kuenzli Street 1 September 10, 2024 at 3:06 pm
Voicemail Anonymous 714-273-3310 1 September 10, 2024 at 10:06 am
Written Adrienne Potter adriennefpotter@gmail.com 775-870-1065 2475 Robb Drive 1 September 10, 2024 at 12:36 pm
Voicemail Anonymous 775-313-2343 2350 Paradise Park 1 September 13, 2024 at 10:13 am
Voicemail Lukas 775-354-6867 1 September 13, 2024 at 9:06 am
Voicemail Anonymous 775-354-6867 1 September 13, 2024 at 2:58 pm
Written Andy Flagg andrewflagg@yahoo.com 490 E 8th Street, Reno, NV 89512 1 September 14, 2024 at 10:48 am
Voicemail Anonymous 1 September 16, 2024 at 9:41 am
Written Amanda Strasser Ward 4 smzstrasser@gmail.com 810-986-0890 8680 Spearhead Way 1 September 16, 2024 at 1:10 pm
Voicemail Maria 775-229-6133 1 September 16, 2024 at 1:27 pm
Written Irena Poksute-Rodriquez poskuteirena@yahoo.com 1 September 16, 2024 at 5:42 pm
Written Beth Macmillan Artown Ward 1 beth@artown.org 775-322-1538 528 West 1st Street, Reno, NV 89503 1 September 16, 2024 at 4:03 pm




9/10/24, 2:09 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Adrienne Potter

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 9/10/2024 12:36 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Adrienne Potter
Commenting_on behalf of:
Founder, www.AmericalnDanger.net
Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:
adriennefpotter@gmail.com
Phone Number:
775-870-1065

Address:

2475 t obb Dr.

A new comment has been submitted for the t eno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-09-11.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
C.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

| witnessed a city Parks & t ec employee removing a campaign sign from the wide, full-of-weeds,
median on t obb Dr. She told me to put the signs in my yard and | replied that | don't have a yard
because | live at Manzanita Apartments. She told me to put the signs at Manzanita and | told her that
Manzanita doesn't allow campaign signs. She replied, "Well, don't bother me about it!" I've called the
city to find out where they allow campaign signs and they don't answer and don't return my calls after
| leave a polite message. This is the tenth sign that has been removed. The city should return the signs
to the Washoe GOP immediately and inform us where they allow our signs. Some of the signs have
been thrown in the bushes and the metal racks destroyed. | found another one in the trash at the park.
This behavior from city employees doesn't impress the people who pay their salaries with their tax
money. Furthermore, | believe it is election interference when an apartment complex owner seems to
collude with the City to prevent renters from campaigning in an election. Manzanita Gate Apartments
don't allow signs on their property, even though they have many rock-filled areas where a sign
couldn't possibly interfere with vegetation, and the City of t eno doesn't allow signs on the street

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 1/2
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adjacent to Manzanita apartments. On top of that, the City won't inform us where it is legal to place
signs. Some might say this is either fascism or incompetence on the part of the City of Reno.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 2/2



8/30/24, 10:06 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Soccer Warriors

Allyson Ruda <allybr86@gmail.com>
Thu 8/29/2024 9:21 AM

To:Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>;Martinezm@reno.gov <Martinezm@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert
<EbertM@reno.gov>;Jackie Bryant <Bryant)@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;
mhuynh@gbysl.playmetrics.com <mhuynh@gbysl.playmetrics.com>

Hi! | was unable to attend the City council meeting but would like to throw my input into the ring

My daughter Just started playing soccer this year (at 5yo.) and LOVES it! | am also participating as
assistant coach

| want to support the new swim facility and flat fields -- kids need a place to be active, let's get them
moving on some beautiful fields-- with all the new home & apartment building, Reno needs to make
sure there is the balance to support Sports-

| can be reached at 954.684.2308 if anything else is needed

Ally
New Soccer Mom
allybr86@gmail.com

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17
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City Council Comment received from Samantha Strasser

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 1:10 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Samantha Strasser
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 4

Email Address:
smzstrasser@gmail.com
Phone Number:
810-986-0890

Address:

8680 Spearhead Way

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-09-19.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
A.3.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Hello Mayor Schieve and Reno City council. My name is Samantha Strasser, I'm a Reno resident living
in Ward 4 in golden valley. I'm coming to you today with a concern about traffic in the north valleys. In
the last week US 395 southbound has been shut down twice due to accidents near Golden valley.
When this happens an incredible surge of traffic hits our side streets in the valleys, and I'm extremely
concerned about this. Heavy traffic poses an increased safety risk for our kids going to and from
school, especially kids that walk and wait for buses (of which we have a large number here in the
valleys). First responders attempting to get to emergencies anywhere in the valleys not related to the
accident are snarled in traffic. And with the recent Davis Fire, the speed and ferocity with which it
spread initially, | can't help but feel that we are completely screwed if, really when, a fire like that were
to break out up here. This isn't just because of construction pains, 395 has been shut down many
times before, and it seems to be increasing in frequency due to weather and accidents. And widening
the highway will only serve to make this problem worse. The Induced Demand effect means that more
lanes encourages more cars, so a wider highway being shut down means even more traffic will divert
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to side streets.The infrastructure in the north valleys has not kept pace with the rate of housing being
built up here, so residents are increasingly forced to drive into the city proper for access to various
services and employment. And our routes to do so are being choked off more and more frequently.
Better non-highway through routes are critical for accessibility in the north valleys not only in the
coming years and decades, but also right now. Construction may be temporary, although when
projects have multiple phases and go on for years at a time, it certainly isn't temporary for the
hundreds of thousands of people who live with it daily during those years. Climate change means our
winters will get harder and we've already seen an expansion in fire season, with some of my neighbors
this year reporting that they've been dropped from their home insurance policies due to wildfire risk.
This problem isn't going away and some serious planning for the future needs to be happening now.
I'll confess | don't know if this is the "proper" channel for this concern, but as a city resident | thought
city council seemed an appropriate place to start. Within the first year of living in this city it already
began to feel like home to me. Now 6 years in, my family and | have really put down roots and it's
hard to imagine living anywhere else. | want to have faith that my elected leaders love this city as
much as | do, and upon learning that one region is being impacted in this way that they would know
where to direct that concern.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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Virginia Lake - | am again deeply disappointed - not using my suggestion to keep
Virginia Lake healthy (if true)

Notifications SN <Notifications@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 8:56 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Good morning,

We received this email over the weekend through ServiceNow and believe it is best suited for Public
Comment. Can we log this, please?

On Saturday 14, September 10:48:45 AM PDT, 'Andy Flagg <andrewflagg@yahoo.com>" wrote:
Dear City of Reno,

Regarding Virginia Lake - let me re-iterate - if the City of Reno Parks Department cannot keep Virginia
Lake healthy and clean, and with the help of Keep Truckee Meadows Beautiful (KTMB), then | say
outsource the Parks Department care and support regarding this lake's health to a contract and
contractor. Let Washoe-Storey Conservation District look into it. | was on the board there for a few years
and we did great things.

The history of Virginia Lake is long - | am again deeply disappointed with the parks department not
using my suggestion to keep Virginia Lake healthy; keep the water flowing steadily from the Truckee to
the Lake all year long - period. It's not that hard. | am a farmer from Oregon. The irrigation ditch like the
Orr Ditch needs to be dried out for cleaning, yet flowing to keep things healthy and alive too.

In review about Downtown Streets - | gave RenoDirect feedback about the downtown streets being dirty
and smelling like urine a few years back because | walked those areas daily, and you did something
about it because | asked your leadership to get your employees to do the work or we outsource the task
and get rid of the city employees related to not doing the work. Thank you. The downtown streets for
the past few years have been really nice. | would love to volunteer and help keep the sidewalks from
Liberty to 6th street always clean; on a monthly basis - a deep clean and audit by city council might help
bring the downtown back to good graces.

Thank you,

Andy Flagg

490 E 8th St, Reno, NV 89512

City of Reno Resident, Veteran, and Small Business Owner since 2002 - and Friend of the Libraries at
Washoe and University of Nevada Reno.

REF: https://mynews4.com/news/local/harmful-algal-bloom-detected-in-virginia-lake-city-warns-against-
contact-with-water#

Ref:MSG0488872_BEsnbh6H1ajt59epOLKz
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City Council Comment received from Beth Macmillan

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 4:03 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Beth Macmillan
Commenting_on behalf of:
Artown

Ward #:

Ward 1

Email Address:
beth@artown.org

Phone Number:
775-322-1538

Address:

528 West 1st Street, Reno, NV 89503

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-09-19.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
No agenda item.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Thank you for the Reno Arts and Culture Commission grant in support of Mariachi Acero De Las Vegas
as a part of Artown 2024. It was the largest attended mariachi event in the history of Artown with
2,700 multi-generational attendees.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 1/2
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Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 2/2



Planning Commission Public Comment

The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission Meeting Date

Agenda Item or Case Number

Position

Comments

Email Address

Name of Commentor

Address

Phone Number

Submitted: 9/5/2024 4:44:17 PM

2024-09-11

General Public comment

In Favor

Pedestrian friendly streets, I walk and bike around
town and I would like to see more bike lanes and
have better sidewalks for pedestrians. It feels like
as reno grows the cars have taken over and I
want to be able to walk in my city again without
feeling unsafe due to heavy car traffic. Also
expanding public transit is something that would
be widely beneficial to the community at large
from the perspective of someone who has used
the busses in the Reno/Sparks area and has had
to navigate that system. More busses and bus
stops in West Reno please.

elena.douglas101@gmail.com

Elena Douglas

1550 Evans Ave apt 2311 Reno, NV, 89512

7756227507

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment

The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission Meeting Date

Agenda Item or Case Number

Position

Comments

Email Address

Name of Commentor

Address

Phone Number

Submitted: 9/10/2024 3:06:07 PM

2024-09-11

Reno Council

In Favor

I was wondering why we do not have walls
around the city/houses/communities to protect
them from fires and possibly floods? You can use
fire resistance material and you can do research
on the wind which causes the fire to spread? Like
having holes in the material? You can see thru the
material but the fire won't come thru but the wind
will, also you can measure how far the fire will
reach thru the holes to know how big the holes
should be and know how far to build the
restructure. This can also be used for houses on
hills surrounded by trees. Also if you want, you
can put cement on the bottom for floods. You can
also get the funding for it from FEMA

11newbeginning@gmail.com

Emily Caton

895 kuenzli st

775-225-6333

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)
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City Council Comment received from Irena Poskute-Rodriguez

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 5:42 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Irena Poskute-Rodriguez
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
poskuteirena@yahoo.com
Phone Number:

Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-09-19.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
N/A.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Hello, my concerns regarding traffic have been accumulating over the past years, however, 9/16/24
AM was marked by a fatal accident which caused profound traffic congestion; not only in north valleys
area. | am a teacher and a mom of two children. There were no options to exit north valleys and it took
2 hours to get out of Stead area and drop kids off at school. The weather was not a concern. Yet. If this
has not been brought yet to your attention, | believe this matter to be of high importance, negatively
affecting driver safety and worsening etiquette/habits, infrastructure and overall social-emotional
health. There has to be a proactive plan or methods discussed to successfully resolve commute issues
related to this matter. | appreciate your time and efforts to help our community. Thank you in advance,
Irena Poskute-Rodriguez

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.
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Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 2/2
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6.1.i NV Energy Overturn Planning Decision

Leontine Nappe <tinanappe@icloud.com>

Wed 8/28/2024 4:59 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

NV Energy should be held to the highest standards in minimizing its climate change impacts. The
decision that NV Energy is wanting to overturn had the less impact on the environment than the one
they are wanting you to approve. We should be saving trees not cutting them down because the route is
cheaper.

Please accept the Planning Commission decision,

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17
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Fw: Noise Ordinance

Barbara Aufiero <AufieroB@reno.gov>
Fri 8/30/2024 6:58 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Forwarded to Public Comment.

From: Leslie Borden <skylarlane@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 7:13 PM

To: City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Subject: Noise Ordinance

I would like to make my comment on the stated subject line. | live in Arlington Towers on Arlington
Ave near the River. The bar below our building, | believe is called “the Arlington Bar” has constant
revving of motorcycle(s) during business hours and then when leaving the establishment. I'm not sure
if it is the owner or a worker there but when the weather is nice, their bikes are parked in front of the
location. It's a nuisance and rather annoying, especially since | have to get up in the early morning to
work.

On another note, | do appreciate how you have removed many of the vagrants that were in this area. |
lived here a few years ago and within that time, have seen a lot of good things and fun events in our

downtown locations. Hopefully we will continue to bring in more businesses.

Thank you for all of your time and energy you've put into making this a great place to live!!
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FW: Feedback for City of Reno

Jennifer Pawliszyn <Pawliszyn)J@reno.gov>
Thu 8/29/2024 4:28 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:Nathan Ullyot <UllyotN@reno.gov>

Good afternoon,

We received this feedback on the website, which we believe is best suited for public comment. Please
see below.

Thank you!

From: City of Reno <reno@enotify.visioninternet.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2024 4:24 PM

To: Webmaster <Webmaster@reno.gov>

Subject: Feedback for City of Reno

You have received this feedback from Suzanne k Booher < suzanne.booher@gmail.com > for
the following page:

https://www.reno.gov/government/departments/parks-and-recreation/rec-connect

Hi Folks, | am extremely upset and angry about the new membership schedule and prices. | am
a senior. | am not rich; nor will i pay $600/yr just to use the pool twice/week at Evelyn Mount,
which | do all winter! You have just ruined a lot of Senior's lives-literally. Many of us only swim or
do aquacise. You don't even offer an option for pool only. We don't care about the weight room,
many have a gym already. Please LISTEN TO US and offer a pool only, Senior pricing. No, your
20% discount off of $600 does me no good. | am not speaking only for myself, and | will get a
petition from Evelyn Mount alone to show you how many Seniors this affects. thank you

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/
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12133::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917142733310)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Tue 9/10/2024 10:06 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (762 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917142733310
Click to Call 917142733310

This comment is about election interference by city employees. | just watched as a city parks
and wreck employee removed, a campaign sign from the wide Median on Robb Drive. It's full of
weeds. | followed her into the park nearby and she sat there and waited and watched for people
who let their dogs off leash in the park, so she could give them tickets. And she's given tickets
to several people who | know including an 85 year old woman with a 13 year old dog that can
hardly walk. This is early in the morning when the park is empty, and these people always pick
up their pet waste and they're not bothering anybody. Meanwhile, the park has weeds
everywhere that she just ignores. So apparently her job is just to harass the residents | called the
city to find out where they allow campaign signs and they don't answer and they don't return,
my calls, the Parks and Rec Department, doesn’t they don’'t return my calls. After | leave a polite
message, this is the 10th sign that has been removed. The city needs to return these signs to the
Marshall County GOP and and tell us where the signs are allowed. | found some of the signs
thrown in the bushes and the wire frames were badly. Mangled, | found 1 sign in the trash that
belonged to Sam Brown. Who's an Afghan war veteran, who was burned badly and is now
running for Senate in Nevada, this behavior from city employees, doesn't Press. All of us voters
who pay their salaries. Thank you.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.
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12309::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753132343)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Fri 9/13/2024 10:13 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (424 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753132343
Click to Call 917753132343

Yes, | live at 2350 Paradise Park and the Volunteers of America. 8, Storey building, I call Reno
direct just about every day to complain about the homeless people. On a tree long. I'm right
across from tegler Park. Also, in the park and are on the sidewalk, they are all over. I'm tired of
calling. I'm sick and tired of it. I'm not a bleeding heart. I'm sick and tired of seeing these
people and | have seen them poop and pee right on the lawn. So | would really like to council to
consider doing something about it. | don't care what it is. As long as these people can no longer
be here, we're all tired of it and it's not fair to the seniors who live here, who have worked all
their lives and try to establish a good home life. And then they have Just to put up with, | won't
even walk in the park anymore.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
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12329::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753546867)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Fri 9/13/2024 2:58 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

@J 1 attachments (1 MB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753546867
Click to Call 917753546867

Hello, city council. | wanted to call and leave you a little message about these bird scooters
because, you know, there's class action lawsuits happening in other cities because these bird
scooters are blocking sidewalks and uh, blocking handicap ramps. So | would just like you to
know, who, who are protected in town by the Americans with That. Their rights are being
violated. By these East scooter companies like the 1 in Reno called bird. Um, because the city
and the company bird has neglected to keep the city sidewalks clear of these scooters. and |
would like to make that people who are visually impaired or in wheelchairs or Walkers or have
other circumstances where they can't get danger and could be injured and probably have been
injured by these scooters. | can say, | have been injured by these scooters trying to move them
off of sidewalks. | only have a left hand. Those scooters aren't very easy to move, they're bulky
and heavy and the wheel. They're not on or something, but they're not really easy to move. Just
wanted to | was wondering is the city council. Are you guys trying to set yourselves up for it?
Because we've been reporting to. How these scooters are blocking. Every day and | don't know
if you know this but you're not allowed to violate the rights of the people who are disabled for
1 second, let alone for 24 hours while you block sidewalks all day. Um, so maybe if you didn't
know that now you do and you can fix your behavior wonderful. So um, yeah what are we going
to do? My people, are we going to start to regulate these scooters? So they don't block
sidewalks and block handicap ramps or is the City of Reno going to continue making money off
of this crime because you make money off of the bird scooters. Thanks for your time, goodbye.
(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
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12385::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753342099)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 9:41 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (229 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753342099
Click to Call 917753342099

Hi. I'm calling about basically all of North valley's and the traffic and the building and it's
getting a little out of control and we need something, done about it either. No more building or
something like this is getting totally out of control. It's impacting everyone getting the work.
Getting their kids to school. It's it's ridiculous. Thank you. Have a good day.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
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FW: 12285::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System
(917753546867)

RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>
Fri 9/13/2024 9:06 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (2 MB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Good morning,

We received this feedback on the website and thought it would best be suited for public comment.
Please see below.

Thank you!
3 Jennifer Pawliszyn
(She/Her/Hers)
Lead Citizen Service Representative
- 4 City Manager’s Office- Innovation & Experience

Pawliszyn)@reno.gov
1E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

REN() Reno.Gov | Connect with us: ODEOOO®

From: Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2024 4:48 PM

To: RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>

Subject: 12285::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753546867)

Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753546867
Click to Call 917753546867

Hello Reno direct. | am calling today. because, | wanted to let you all know. About an
amazing. Class action, lawsuit. That's happening against escooter companies. In other
states and it will be coming to the state of Nevada, very soon if | have any say in it. The
plaintiff in these lawsuits. Are working with nonprofit groups who fight for the rights of
people with disabilities. And they are claiming its members rights. Are we're protected by
the Americans with Disability Act and our rights have been violated by these scooter.
Companies neglecting to keep the city's sidewalks. Clear of dockless rental scooters and
off of handicap ramps. Those that are visually impaired or use, Wheelchairs, and Walkers
are at a greater risk of harm and injury by these scooters than others due to their
disabilities. They're asking for the courts to come up with a solution that will work for
everyone in light of their Ada protected rights. You see the City of Reno acts like they can
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pretend they're doing something about it or say they have someone who's doing it or
moving scooters when they are blocking. But here's the thing you can't. You can't block
a sidewalk for 1 second. And if someone with, uh, who's blind or in a walker or a
wheelchair, were to be trying to get up a handicap ramp that is blocked by a scooter. And
they're injured. You are 100% liable and to make matters, worse City of Reno. You are
making a profit off of these bird scooters, so you are now complicit in the injury. You
have injured that citizen due to your direct neglect, and lack of action because you
wanted to make some money. That's disgusting. Um, but it doesn't surprise me since we
are, unfortunately. Having a disgusting human being be our mayor right now and the
disgusting human being being our vice mayor right now. And um, | hope that they can
get all the money that they're after and they can just go far away from us as soon as they
can get it all because we don't need that type of behavior here. and, What | have seen in
the last 2 years of trying to deal with this scooter problem and Reporting the problem to
the City of Reno to you and R to the state of Nevada and to the doj is that you all are
building a case against yourselves through your neglect. So class action law. And we're
looking into it. | hope you guys can get off your lazy butts and start to protect people in
the city, the elderly, and people with disabilities and stop nicking and dying dumb, little
business deals like bird scooters. There's much greater ways to make money out there.
You don't need to Nick and dime things like that. Think, bigger, think better. Um, bird
scooters are also not helping our city because they can only a certain population rides
them. That population of people are of a certain age and a certain echo echo. Um, status
those bird scooters are expensive and you have to be a certain age to ride them, not that
you guys make sure that that is followed because we see children riding them around
town all the time and you allow them to be parked near schools where underage kids are
coming out so you can entice them to break the law and injure themselves. It's pretty
disgusting. You guys discussed me. Please stop being so disgusting. We don't like being
around you when you're that disgusting. We want to see ethical Behavior. so, Start
caring about people's right? Especially the disability Community. | know that's a long
shot for you, neaten, since you do the least in the nation. But maybe you could change
that. Hey, maybe you could be the leaders. Who pays the way to a brighter future and do
more and invest more. And well, it seems like uh your tape machine is out of tape. Maybe
you guys need to invest in a digital recorder that can record infinitely Maybe that's too
techy for you. Give me a call any time 77753546867. My name's Lucas. | am a disability
advocate in Reno.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have
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12409::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917752296133)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Mon 9/16/2024 1:27 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

@J 1 attachments (1 MB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917752296133
Click to Call 917752296133

My name is Maria and | live in the North Valleys. Um, | live off of stead Boulevard. I'm calling to
comment on the housing and the infrastructure of the North Valleys area as everybody is, well
aware. Um, the City of Reno continues to Annex for more housing out here. However, we have
limited space in and out of the North Valleys, for example, today, | on my way into work, which
| work downtown and | take old 395 all the way down to the downtown area. It should take
about 15 to 20 minutes. | was in traffic for 3 hours. Just this morning in turn my daughter. Who
lives, less than 5 miles away from her High School North Valleys was in traffic for the same
amount of time trying to get to school because there was an accident on 395. The problem is
that there's no other way. Around it. The only way to get into town is to try to wait the highway
or old 395. There is no alternative route that cars can be taken while there's construction or if
there’s an accident or in the weather conditions, | speak for a lot of people. Not just myself,
who've lived out here for some time and can tell you that the City of Reno needs to pay
attention to what's going on in the North Valleys. God forbid, the whole entire North Valleys
has to evacuate at 1 point. We would all be stuck in traffic. There is not enough ways in and out
of the North Valleys and when the City of Reno continues to Annex for homes out here, being
built in apartment complexes that are just adding more population to the area without looking
at any infrastructure or taking any note of the commute times that we have. From here to our
jobs, it's getting completely ridiculous. I think the City of Reno needs to think about either a not
putting any more homes out here and not letting any more Builders build in this area. In turn
and with also preparing and making sure that there is an alternative route. Not just the highway
and not just old 395 in. And out of the North, Valleys not just around Sun Valley because if you
come from said and you try to go to Sun Valley, that's the place that's all clogged up. Silver Lake
Boulevard instead Boulevard the old 395 395 itself. Um, all of these areas are clogged up, and
we cannot get through and we're in gridlocks bumper, to bumper traffic for hours, on end,
trying to make it into work. Um, and when the winter time comes, it's even more horrendous
top time. During the time I've been on the road trying to get to work. And I've left early, And |
want to drive safe is 4 and a half, almost 5 there just needs to be alternative routes in and out of
the North Valley's area. There does not need to continue to be more housing built without
infrastructure in mind.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
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